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An Essential Leader:
Rosalind Redfern Grover

“Essential” is one of those great words with two different, but
compatible meanings in English. According to Merriam-Webster,
the first is simply necessary; the second relates to the most significant
element of something. In both senses of the word, Rosalind
Redfern Grover has been an essential leader for Midland Memorial
Foundation over the past dozen or more years. As her tenure as
Chair of the Board of Governors comes to an end, we look back on
a truly remarkable time of progress at Midland Health, none of
which would have been possible without her extraordinary leadership.

Roz’s roots in Midland, and at Midland Memorial, run deep. Both
parents were active community leaders. Her mother, Rosalind
Redfern, was a school board member and a passionate supporter of
Midland’s public library. Her father, John J. Redfern, Jr., preceded
Roz as Chair of the Board of Governors, serving 1977-1984. Her
husband, Arden Grover, was both a Trustee and a Governor. All
were generous donors to Midland Memorial Foundation and
other local charities.

Roz’s intensive involvement with the Foundation began with the
Campaign for Tomorrow, the major capital fundraising effort
required to build a replacement bed tower for Midland Memorial
Hospital. As the planning effort took shape and it became clear
that it would require the biggest capital campaign in Midland’s
history, the consensus among our stakeholders was that there was
only one person who could lead such a massive effort. Roz’s
involvement in the campaign was essential — it could not succeed
without her. It quickly became apparent to me what it was that
made her such a gifted fundraiser. Roz’s ability to recognize and
singularly focus on the essential components of the story - the things
that really matter — assured the success of the Campaign for
Tomorrow.

Despite the ongoing downturn in the energy economy; the Foundation
was able to raise $67 million in 2008-2009, more than 1/3 of the
cost of the Scharbauer Tower and still the most ever raised for a
single project in Midland’s history. She immediately followed this
phenomenal achievement with another one that may be even
more impressive — overwhelming voter approval of the first $100
million bond issue in Midland’s history.
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Having reshaped the organization with her fundraising efforts, Roz
was soon named Chairman of the Board of Governors and
continued her historic efforts. She led a substantial revision of the
Foundation’s bylaws, including a new committee structure and
term limits for Trustees. Her fundraising efforts continued when
she tapped Celia and Word Wilson to lead an immediately
successful campaign to fully fund Midland’s first Neonatal

Intensive Care Unit (NICU). In 2020, as the hospital faced
massive federal funding cuts and battled the COVID-19 pandemic,
Roz crowned her Foundation leadership tenure by co-leading Say
Yes! To Healthcare, securing 70% of the vote to establish a %4 cent
sales tax for the benefit of Midland County Hospital District.

Throughout our years of working together to secure the future of
Midland Health, Roz has remained singularly focused on one
priority: the healthcare of the people of Midland. Whenever the
message strayed off-topic or our vision blurred, she never hesitated
to remind us all of what really matters. Excellent healthcare is
essential — both necessary for the community’s survival and
elemental to its identity. Roz grasped that fundamental truth from
the beginning, and her strength of character and will to succeed
have been the cornerstones of Midland Memorial Foundation.

The opportunity to work closely with Roz has been one of the great
gifts of my professional life. I cannot imagine being where we are
today without her extraordinary, essential leadership. Ihave been
truly honored to know and work with her, and look forward to her
continuing contributions to the Foundation and our community.

Russell Meyers, President/CEO, Midland Health
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From the Chairman of the Board of Governors

My name is Richard Coats and I have lived in Midland since 1983.
I have been happily married to my wife Sigrid since 1988 and we
have two grown children, Harlan and Adrienne. After spendinga
few years in banking, I began working as a Landman and have
enjoyed a wonderful career in the oil and gas business. Being in
Midland has provided me more opportunity than I could have
ever imagined. For this I am very grateful and look forward to
giving back to our community.

I have been fortunate to serve Midland Memorial Hospital in
various capacities for many years. First, I served as a member of
the Board of Trustees, then as Chairman of the Board of Trustees.
In 2020, I served as Co-Chair of the Say Yes! to Healthcare sales tax
campaign, which was successfully passed by the voters. This sales
tax will be a significant source of revenue for the Hospital for years
to come. I am now honored to continue this service as Chairman of the
Board of Governors of Midland Memorial Foundation.

Since Midland Memorial Hospital opened its doors in 1950, it has
blessed Midland and the surrounding area with exceptional

Proud To Be Power Partners!

Midland Memorial Foundation and Midland Memorial Hospital
are excited to announce their partnership with the POWER
Initiative beginning on January 1, 2021. Midland Health will
join with Medical Center Hospital and Odessa Regional Medical
Center to promote early literacy by providing the families of
newborns in our communities with a POWER bag.
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and have all come together to deal with the COVID-19 pandemic.
These are just a few examples of how gifts from the community
and the leadership of the hospital have made a huge difference in
the lives of our citizens.

While we are fortunate to have a state-of-the-art facility; there is still
much to do with the older portions of the building. Additionally,
the medical field is ever changing and it is very important that our
hospital stay current with its facilities, new medical equipment and
treatment options. Ilook forward to serving as Chairman of the
Board of Governors in hopes of addressing these issues and
continuing to make our hospital exceptional.

The bags presented at Midland Memorial Hospital will contain a
CDC Milestone Moments Baby Book, a POWER Brochure,
POWER Tip Sheet, Baby’s Busy Day Book, Scholastic Baby
Book, POWER Magnet, POWER Toy Keys, “Goodnight,
Goodnight Construction Site” book and articles on brain
development and the importance of reading to your child.
Approximately 5600 POWER Bags will be handed out at the
three hospitals in 2021.

Recent data has shown that more than half of kindergarteners in
Midland and Odessa were not kindergarten-ready when they
started school. POWER believes that kindergarten-readiness
begins at birth, years before children begin school. The purpose
of this initiative is to encourage our community to read to, speak
to, and interact with children as frequently as possible, beginning
at birth.

Many community organizations have joined forces to make this
project possible. We are grateful to be a POWER partner.




We are honored to learn that the late Bertine Sliger granted a
portion of her estate to Midland Memorial Foundation in memory
of her late husband, Brizz Sliger. Her compassion and support for
healthcare is portrayed through her thoughtfully planned gift
benefiting Midland Memorial Foundation Endowment Fund.

Both Brizz and Bertine grew up on small farms in rural south-
eastern Oklahoma during the Great Depression. He was captain

of the basketball team (the school was too small for football) and
she was valedictorian.

As they graduated from high school, WWII began. They became
engaged as Brizz enlisted in the Marine Corps and served in the
Pacific Theatre. He fought in the battles of Tarawa, Peleliu, and
others. He earned a Bronze Star and Purple Heart.

Back home during the four years she waited for Brizz, Bertine
participated in the war effort working at Tinker Airforce Base in
Oklahoma City. She participated in many USO events that
boosted the service mens morale. She especially loved the
dances, but she would only give a fellow one dance. She was waiting
for her Brizz
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Many, many letters were exchanged, often censored, with
sometimes long gaps between his letters. They were finally able to
achieve their hearts’ desire and marry in 1946. He was drafted
into the Korean War in 1950, among the first to go. He earned a
second Purple Heart. Brizz and Bertine both worked while
raising a loving family with three children. Family was first. They
led by Christian example with a great work ethos. Shaped by the
Great Depression, Bertine and Brizz were hard workers all their
lives and believed in saving.

Bertine and Brizz spent six months at the VA hospital following
his service in Korea. This is where they first observed the
tremendous need for medical care as they saw thousands of our
servicemen receiving treatment. Even after passing, her
dedication to serving the medical needs of others carries on. The
Estate of Bertine Sliger will also be benefiting other medical
institutions across the country, including M.D. Anderson Cancer
Center, that saved her life; St. Judes; Shriners and Wounded
Warriors Project. MMH cared for Brizz at the end of his life in
1983 and her gift to the hospital will memorialize Brizz and
demonstrate her strong belief that Midland Memorial Hospital is
the single most important resource of our community.

Midland Memorial Foundation is grateful for Bertine’s foresight
and wise planning. Her lasting legacy and planned gift will
benefit Midland Memorial Hospital for years to come.

If you are interested in establishing a legacy gift that will contribute to quality
healthcare for many years to come, please contact Nancy Woodman at

(432) 221-1572 or at nancywoodman@midlandhealth.org.




Resolutions‘
to Remember

From the Heaton Smith Group
Midland Memorial Foundation
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Our resolution. A vaccine for COVID-19 brings hope of aid
for billions around the world including those served by
Midland Health. During 2021 our resolution is to continue
Midland Health's mission to improve the quality of life of the
people in the communities we serve through health care and
education. We are dedicated to excellence and to providing
each individual the most appropriate care in the most appro-
priate setting.

Your resolutions. And we know that you are considering 2021
resolutions as well. One resolution that many consider each
year is to create or update their family estate plan. An estate
plan that accounts for current law and addresses the current
and future needs of yourself and loved ones is a top priority.
The time and resources to create an estate plan are some of the
most important investments you can make as you consider the
significance and peace of mind that comes from knowing your
affairs are in order.

Your financial and family legacy. An estate plan clearly states
your wishes for financial and family priorities and gives you
confidence that your loved ones would be cared for properly.
From a financial standpoint, working with an accountant and
financial advisor may help you ensure that your assets are
invested and managed so that long term needs are addressed.
Key goals can include financial security, payment of income,
and minimization of taxes.

In addition, an estate plan should include legal documents to
assure proper disposition of your assets during life and at
death. Working with your attorney, you may consider creation
of a will, revocable living trust, financial power of attorney,
healthcare power of attorney, and an advance directive such as
a living will. Each document has an important role to play to
assure that your directions are clear to fulfill your wishes.

Considering your philanthropic legacy. An estate plan can
also clearly state your philanthropic legacy. The staff of
Midland Memorial Foundation are available to assist you and
your attorney to consider ways that a gift may be planned to
support our healthcare mission. Your gift may be used where
the need is greatest or may be designated to support a program
or service most important to you.

Legacy gifts may be incorporated as a bequest in your will
or living trust. We can share sample language to assist. A
helpful approach is to designate a percentage of your estate so
that you know that your philanthropic legacy receives a share
relative to what you consider for surviving loved ones.

A tax-wise legacy gift is a beneficiary designation of all or a
percentage of an IRA or other retirement account. This gift
will save the income taxes otherwise owed if inherited by loved
ones. Instead, your loved ones may inherit assets such as stock,
residence and other land that will receive a new cost basis for
their planning.

Other helpful legacy gifts include naming Midland Memorial
Foundation as owner and/or beneficiary of a life insurance
policy that you currently own. And if you would want
additional current income for yourself or loved ones with tax
savings and an ultimate legacy gift, you may consider a charita-
ble remainder trust or charitable gift annuity.

The Foundation staff and our legacy planning consultant are
available to help you consider the type of philanthropic legacy
plan that fulfills your goals. We stand ready to answer any
questions as you plan for a new or updated estate plan.

If you are interested in establishing a legacy gift that will contribute to quality
healthcare for many years to come, please contact Nancy Woodman at

(432) 221-1572 or at nancywoodman@midlandhealth.org.




Thank You for Your Generous Contributions

Cumulative contributions received by Midland Memorial Foundation between October 10, 2020 and January 27, 2021

THE MEMORIAL SOCIETY
The Jeff and Nada Mae Davis
Charitable Foundation

THE CORNERSTONE SOCIETY

Mr. and Mrs. Carlton Beal

Nancy Gibson

Salehi Family Foundation

The H.L. Brown, Jr. Family
Foundation

THE PATRON SOCIETY

Mrs. Jimmie Currie

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Davenport

Estate of Bertine Sliger

Rosalind Redfern Grover

Howard Hodge Trust

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Morrow

Wayne and Jo Anne Moore
Charitable Foundation

THE FOUNDERS SOCIETY

Dr. Sudhi and Mr. Bhupen Agrawal

Ms. Ellen Anguish

Ms. Nancy Lynn Anguish

Mr. Steve Anguish

Mr. and Mrs. Barry A. Beal

Mr. and Mrs. Spencer Beal

Mrs. Carol Jo Blake

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Blake

Blake Oil and Gas Corporation

Blankinship 1991 Foundation, Inc.

Mr. and Mrs. Billy Bryant

Laura Buckner

Mrs. Margaret Anguish Cobb

Mr. and Mrs. Holt Cowden

The Honorable and Mrs.
Thomas Craddick

Mary Dawson

Mrs. Sue Dorr

Dorr Petroleum Land
Management, LLC

Hahl Proctor Charitable Trust

Head For The Cure

Mrs. Nancy Hill

Mr. and Mrs. Harry Hinkle

Mrs. Thomas McKown

Mr. and Mrs. Earl Michie

Mrs. Margaret Mitchell

Pevehouse Family Foundation, Inc.

Mr. and Mrs. David Rogers

Dr. Glenn A. Rogers

THE LEADERS SOCIETY

J. Devin Alsup
Mr. and Mrs. Hank Arnold

The B.R. Greathouse Testamentary Trust

Mr. and Mrs. Miles Boldrick

Suzy Boldrick

Mr. and Mrs. Brad Brock

Mr. and Mrs. Lee Caldwell

Craig Campbell

Mrs. Ted Collins

Diamondback Energy

Mr. and Mrs. Alan Douglas

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Floyd

Michael Hochman

Mary B. Kennedy

Dr. and Mrs. William Klingensmith

LGSO Foundation

Mr. and Mrs. Cadell Liedtke

Mrs. Thomas McKown

Mr. and Mrs. Russell Meyers

Mr. and Mrs. John O’Connor

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph O’Neill ITT

Peggy O’Shuaghnessy

Robert Parks

Mr. and Mrs. Wes Perry

Margaret Purvis

Rachel Lyman Charitable Trust

Mr. A. William Rutter

Mr. and Mrs. Chip Smith

Mr. and Mrs. Billy Sneed

Mr. and Mrs. Don Tomlin

Mr. and Mrs. Lee Turner

Mr. and Mrs. W. Burgess Wade

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Wilkinson

Mr. and Mrs. Ben Strickling

The Marshal Verne Ross
Foundation

THE LEADERSHIP COUNCIL
Advance Energy Partners

Hat Mesa, LLC
James Alsup
Ms. Ellen Anguish
Ms. Nancy Lynn Anguish
Mr. and Mrs. Javaid Anwar
Mr. and Mrs. Spencer Armour
Nancy Aubin
Avra Oil Company
Mr. and Mrs. Barry A. Beal, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Barry Beck
Mr. and Mrs. Willson Beebe
Rebecca Bell
George Belt
Dr. and Mrs. David Beyer
Kay Bird
Blue Line Drilling Co., LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Branson
Mr. and Mrs. James Brown
Mr. and Mrs. James Brumfield
Mr. and Mrs. A.J. Brune
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Coats
Terry Copeland
Mrs. Frank Cowden
Linda Cowden

Margaret Cowden

Donna Dozier

Mr. and Mrs. Gene Drummond
Arlen Edgar

Mr. and Mrs. Larry Edgerton
Duke Edwards

Julie Edwards

Mr. and Mrs. Tracy Elms

Dr. Brenda Evans

The Honorable and Mrs. Donald Evans
Fitz-Patrick Trust

Mrs. Gene Floyd

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Floyd

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Folger
Mr. and Mrs. William Michael Ford
Mirs. John Foster, Sr.

Dr. and Mrs. John Foster, Jr.

Dr. and Mrs. Norman Fry

Mr. and Mrs. James Garrett

Mr. and Mrs. Ron Gasser

Mr. and Mrs. Joe Gifford

Mr. and Mrs. Rick Glasscock
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Goode
Elizabeth Greaves

Linda Hall

Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Haralson
David Harris

Milby Hartwell

Mr. and Mrs. David Harwood
Mr. and Mrs. Nathan Heidelberg, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. James Henry
Anne Herbig

Mr. and Mrs. Tevis Herd

Dr. and Mrs. Merrill Horne

Mr. and Mrs. Craig Hubbard
Nancy Hull

Mrs. Gwin Jamerson

Mr. and Mrs. Bert Johnson

Mr. and Mrs. H. Lee Jones

Jean Jones

Mr. and Mrs. Bradley Jones
Jessica Kane

Mr. and Mrs. John Kimberly
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Kuzmich
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Laengrich
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Landreth
Mr. and Mrs. William Clark Lea
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Leach
Michael Lechtenberg

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Leibrock
Joe Liberty

Robert Lincoln

Jacqueline MacFarlane

Mr. and Mrs. C.D. “Bud” Martin
Cynthia Mayes

Mr. and Mrs. Pat McDaniel

Mr. and Mrs. M. McDonnold
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Michel

Julie Miller

Betty Jo Moberly

Michelle Moody

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Morris

Mr. C. Shawn Mowles

Mr. and Mrs. Roy Nelson

Diana Neptune

Mr. and Mrs. Skip North

Mr. and Mrs. Thom O’Brien

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Oestmann

Mr. and Mrs. Gary O’Neal

Ortloff Engineers, Ltd.

Cindy Pando

Pentalpha Properties

Permian Basin Area Foundation

Dr. Eileen and Mr. James Piwetz

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Pope

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Powell

Elizabeth Prentice

Mr. and Mrs. Steven Pruett

Mrs. Wendy Purvis and Mr.
James Plucinski

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Qualia

Mary Ann Qualia

Mr. and Mrs. William Ramsey

Mr. and Mrs. Hal Rasmussen

Lynne Ray

Mr. and Mrs. Smith Ray

Doris Redfern

Mr. and Mrs. Rick Renaudin

Marissa Salgado

Mr. and Mrs. Rodney Satterwhite

Sarana Savage

Sidney Scarborough

Douglas Scharbauer

Karen Scharbauer

Mr. and Mrs. David Schmidt

Mr. and Mrs. Rocky Sheppard

Cecily Shull

Vondie Silipo

Mr. and Mrs. L.D. Sipes

Mr. and Mrs. Armand Smith, Sr.

Virginia Smith

Mr. and Mrs. W. Brett Smith

Mr. and Mrs. Don Sparks

Mr. and Mrs. Clint Stanley

Robert Staton

Dina Steele

Alan Stevens

Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy Stewart

Pamela Stoltz

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Stovall

Elizabeth Stowers

Mr. and Mrs. Wesley Strain

Mr. and Mrs. Chuck Sturgeon

Nadia Suckarieh

Cynthia Swinney

Dana Taylor

Mr. and Mrs. Carroll Thomas

Mr. and Mrs. Mark Thomas

Mr. and Mrs. Ed Timsley

Mrs. Georgia K. Trobaugh




Thank You for Your Generous Contributions

Cumulative contributions received by Midland Memorial Foundation between October 10, 2020 and January 27, 2021

Trobaugh Properties

Mr. and Mrs. David Voorhies
Mr. and Mrs. Carl Ware

Mr. and Mrs. Stirling Warren
Mr. and Mrs. Carl Wester

Mr. and Mrs. John Williams
Modesta Williams

Melinda Williamson

Mr. and Mrs. Roy Williamson
Mr. and Mrs. Word Wilson
Jane Wolf

Nancy Woodman

Mr. and Mrs. Joe Wright

Mr. and Mrs. Bob Young

Dr. and Mrs. Charles Younger
Marvin Zoller

GIFTS RECEIVED IN MEMORY OF

FRIENDS AND LOVED ONES

Aggie Anguish
N%grman . Barker
Ervin Bauman
Amy D. Bell
Herbert F. Boles
Ervin Braden
Sophia Brock
Frank Cahoon
Wanda and Roy Campbell
Ted Collins
Robert J. Cowan
Jimmie Crouch
Henri A. de Compiegne
Jean Donnelly
Hyle C. Doss
James Elder
Richard C. Gibson
Willard R. Green
Sarah L. Grimes
Arden R. Grover
Kelly Grover
Deacon Jesse R. Guajardo
Terry Hall
Robert L. Halvorsen
Kristen L. Hayes
FEloise Horton
Penny Hudgeons
Thomas A. %Iyde
Bill Jackson
Kenny Jonsson
Barbara Tom Jowell
Bill Kenned
Charles E. IZ)ch
Antonio R. Lara
William S. Marshall
Byron Martin

ary Anne McCloud
Gloria McGavran
Allen G. McGuire
Sally Melzer
Sibyl Morrison

ike Morse

Lynn Munn
G};I;y Pearce

Rebecca Pena

Charles Ray

J. Cecil Rhodes

Sterling M. Ritchey
Red Roberts

Louan Rogers

Ruby Skelton

Brizz M. Sliger

Bernice Elizabeth Sitzman
Janet Ward

Linda J. Whigham
Clayton W. Williams, Jr.
Tom Younger

GIFTS RECEIVED IN HONOR OF
FRIENDS AND LOVED ONES

Mr. and Mrs. David Albin
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Aldridlge
Mr. and Mrs. Ernest Angelo
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Auler
Ginny and Randy Bailey
Shelby and Lukas Barcak

Dr. James H. Barnett

Jan and Vincent C. Bash
Barry A. Beal

Nancy and Barry Beal

Mr. and Mrs. Carlton E. Beal
Mr. and Mrs. Spencer E. Beal
Robert E. Beecherl

Harriet and Barry Bell

Ellen and Larry J. Bell

Mary Emma Bennett

Kelli and Harry Bettis
Rosalind and Reed Bienvenu
Kay B. Bird

Herbert H. Blankinship

Pat Blonkvist

Mark Bond

Ashley and Justin Bowersock
Blake Braun

Dr. and Mrs. Loren Bryant
Mrs. Susie Burnett

Jan Burrow

Cheryl and Denzel Busick
Paula P. Cahoon

Genie and Bill Callahan
Mrs. Doris Chalfant
Adrianne and Tom Clifton
Mr. and Mrs. Coley Cowden
Linda Cowden

Nadine and Tom Craddick
Johnna Curle

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Davenport
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Davenport, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. E Ferrell Davis
M. and Mrs. Paul L. Davis
Mary de Compiegne

Ron Derington

Lindsay Dickson

Luke Duke

Mr. Duke W. Edwards

Ms. Julie Edwards

Robert Ehrlich

Eldon Erb

Don Evans

Susie and Don Evans
Kathy Faris
Mr. and Mrs. Ted M. Fergeson
Marty Fletcher
Sharon Floyd
Sammie Forge
Mrs. John W. Foster, Sr.
Adam Fre
Gail Gamberi
Dr. Shylesh Ganta
Suslan and YIVilliam E. Gau
Jac Geilin,
Gin};n(l;j. Gibso%l
Nancy Gibson
Elaine Gist
Mr. and Mrs. Harry L. Graham
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Granberry
Mary Griffith
David Griffin
Robert Griffith
Rosalind Redfern Grover
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Grubb
Tobia Gunesch
Josh, Carolin and Henry Haislip
Ryan Hamilton
elly Hanlon
Janet Hanson
Eleanor and Steve Harper
Mr. and Mrs. Tevis Herd
Mirs. Joanie Holt
Richard’s Horticulture
Susan and Jay Horton
Sharla and Bart Hotchkiss
Melanie and David Hurta
Annelise Hyde
Anne and Bert Johnson
Dennis Johnson
Matthew R. Johnson
Michael Johnson
Jeanie and Tom Johnson
Clay Johnston
Mr. and Mrs. Don Jones
Lora and Lee Jones
Mary B. Kennedy
Mary Lauren and Bobby Kirwan
Mr. and Mrs. Clint J. Kuzmich
Mr. and Mrs. James R. Leeton
Jason, Susie and Miles Levine
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Lillis
Shirlee Locker
Mr. and Mrs. C.D. “Bud” Martin
Mrs. William Marshall
Mr. and Mrs. Clyde McCall
Jane and Steve McCoy
Ann and Pat McDaniel
Dr. Bill McGavran
Denna McGuire
Brett Mendenhall
Dr. Summer Merritt

Dr. Summer and Mr. Reed Merritt

Russell Meyers

Judy D. Miller

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Morrison
Kirk Murray

L.E. Newton

Newt Newton

The Reverend and Mrs. Bill Nix

Mr. and Mrs. John Nydegger

Karen and Thom O’Brien

Sandy Odonell

Bryce Oman

Ms. Melissa O’Kelley

Jan and Joseph I O’Neill I1I

Van M. Pearcy

Mr. and Mrs. Steve Person

Brandon Phillips

Stacy and John Pool

Linda and Frank Powell

Steven H. Pruett

Judy Rankin

Mary H. Rasmussen

Scott Rivera

Denise Roberts

Mary Jane and Stanley Saiken

DeeAnn and Jeft Salehi

Travis Sartain

Mr. and Mrs. Rodney W. Satterwhite

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Semple

Steve Shandro

Marc L. Skeen

Sandra Staley

Autry Stephens

Major Stone

Shawn Swanson

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Teeple

Ward Theriot

Betty and Don Tomlin

Katelyn Tuckey

Mr. and Mrs. Lee Turner

Carol Ann Vallely

Esther and Jason Varone

Margaret and Burgess Wade

Mrs. Lissa Wagner

Terry and Jack Wilkinson

Jane Williams

Mr. and Mrs. Roy C. Williamson

Celia and Word Wilson

Dr. Lawrence A. Wilson

Nancy Woodman

Lucy Woodside

Becky Yarborou

Dr. and Mrs. Charles M. Younger

Casey Zachry

Executive Committee and
Staff of MMF

Employees of Midland Health

All I;%e eroes of Midland
Memorial Hospital



Named Endowment Funds

Midland Memorial Foundation Endowment Fund

Sudhi Agrawal, M.D. Pediatric Endowment Fund

Alsup Family Endowment Fund

Aggie E. Anguish Nursing Scholarship Endowment Fund

Kathy Blackwell, R.N. Nursing Scholarship Endowment Fund

Herb and Elizabeth Blankinship Endowment Fund

Brent G. Blonkvist, M.D. Infant and Children’s Endowment Fund

Dr. Edward “Pete” Carter Anesthesiology and Operating Room
Endowment Fund

Reid and Ellen Jo Caskey Endowment Fund

Viola M. Coleman, M.D. Endowment Fund

Peggy and Bob Cowan Emergency Room Endowment Fund

Nadine Craddick Endowment Fund

].D. Crawford Endowment Fund

Jimmie and James Currie Family Endowment Fund

Linnie Hall Davidson, R.N. Nursing Scholarship Endowment Fund

Louise and Decker Dawson Endowment Fund

Sue and John Robert Dorr Endowment Fund

Susie and Don Evans Endowment Fund

Lois and Richard Folger Endowment Fund

John W. Foster, Sr. M.D. Endowment Fund

Edith Anderson Garst and Robert M. Garst Endowment Fund

Richard and Nancy Gibson Endowment Fund

Glendorn Equipment Endowment Fund

The B. R. Greathouse and Helen Greathouse Endowment Fund

Arden and Rosalind Redfern Grover Endowment Fund

Kelly Rhodes Grover Endowment Fund

Paula and Jim Henry Endowment Fund

Herd Family Endowment Fund

Patsy Hochman, R.N. Nursing Scholarship Endowment Fund

Nancy S. Hull Endowment Fund

Bettye and Lanny G. Ice, Sr. Endowment Fund

Thomas P. Ingram Endowment Fund

K. M. Jastrow Endowment Fund

Barbara Tom Jowell Endowment Fund

Kavanagh Family Endowment Fund

Ann M. Kleine Nursing Scholarship Endowment Fund

The Klingensmith’s Endowment Fund

LaForce Family Endowment Fund

Nancy and Joe Liberty Endowment Fund

Rachel Lyman Endowment Fund

Rachel Lyman ACC Endowment Fund

Edwin H. Magruder, Jr. Endowment Fund

The Marquez Family Endowment Fund

Larry and Dorothy Melzer Physician Recruitment
Endowment Fund

Midland Pathologists, P.A. Endowment Fund

Bascom Mitchell Family Endowment Fund

Bill and Eva Mitchell Endowment Fund

Wayne and Jo Ann Moore Endowment Fund

Morrow Family Endowment Fund

NICU Endowment Fund

D’Ann and John R. Norwood Endowment Fund

Ortloff Engineers, Ltd. Endowment Fund

Barbara J. O’Shaughnessy Endowment Fund

Hal and Sweetie Peck Endowment Fund

Roni and Wes Perry Family Endowment Fund

The Pevehouse Family Endowment Fund

Charles H. Priddy Endowment Fund

Pruett Family Endowment Fund

James H. Purvis Endowment Fund

The Randee and Jack Rathbone Family Endowment Fund

John J. Redfern, Jr. Endowment Fund

R. Joan Rhodes Endowment Fund

Rogers Family Endowment Fund

Marilee and Ed Runyan Endowment Fund

Billie G. Ruppe, R.N. Nursing Scholarship Endowment Fund

Dorothy Turner Scharbauer Endowment Fund

Roxane and Ben Strickling Family Endowment Fund

Joseph G. Suckarieh, M.D., Heart Institute Endowment Fund

The Lissa and Cy Wagner Endowment Fund

Billy Ray “Pee Wee” Watson Endowment Fund

Nancy and Woody Woodman Endowment Fund

Charles M. Younger, M. D. Endowment Fund

If you are interested in establishing a named endowment fund, please contact Nancy Woodman
at (432)221-1572 or at nancy.woodman@midlandhealth.org.




BOARD OF GOVERNORS

Executive Committee

Richard Coats — Chair

Rosalind Redfern Grover — Past Chair
Mary Dawson - Secretary

Larry Edgerton — Treasurer

James M. Alsup - Governance Chair
Steven H. Pruett — Investment Chair
Anne S. Johnson - Nominating Chair
Tevis Herd - Oil and Gas Chair

Javaid Anwar
Barry A. Beal
Michael Black
Craig A. Campbell
Nadine Craddick
Sue Dorr

HONORARY BOARD OF GOVERNORS

Don Evans

Richard Folger
Nancy Gibson

Paula A. Henry
Mary B. Kennedy
Stephen W. Kuzmich
Timothy A. Leach
Cadell S. Liedtke
Paul L. Morris

Roy Nelson

Joseph I. O’Neill III
Wes Perry

Margaret Purvis
Glenn A. Rogers, D.D.S.
Douglas Scharbauer
Gwyn Sparks

Roxane R. Strickling
Georgia K. Trobaugh
Terry Wilkinson

Modesta Williams

Celia Wilson

Charles M. Younger, M.D.

Governors Emeriti

Gregory W. Bartha, M.D.
Sue Starr Boldrick
Thomas M. Bruner
Mary de Compiegne
John C. Dorn

Ann M. Kleine

Tim C. Thompson

Hugh Box, Pecos, TX
Marvie Burton, Alpine, TX
Larry F. Buxton, M.D., Horseshoe Bay, TX

MEMORIAL FORUM

Mark Morgan, Big Spring, TX
Dennis Haralson, Seminole, TX
Delmon Hodges, Fort Stockton, TX
Lanny G. Ice, Sr., Monahans, TX

Eva Mitchell, Kermit, TX
Jimmy Stallings, Stanton, TX
Andrea Warnke, Andrews, TX

Katie Joyner - Chair

Marcel Campos
Kristin Ditto

Elizabeth Jones
Ryan Kavanagh
Adrian Milton

Lindsay Owens

Jessica Rule
Chelsea Sheppard
Noble Starnes
Kate Williamson

The Leadership Council $1-$999
The Leaders Society $1,000-54,999
The Founders Society $5,000-$24,999
The Patron Society $25,000-$99,999

The Cornerstone Society $100,000-5499,999
The Builders Society $500,000-$999,999
The Memorial Society $1,000,000-$4,999,999
The Pillar Society $5,000,000+

MIDLAND MEMORIAL

foundation

400 Rosalind Redfern Grover Parkway | Midland, Texas 79701 | 432.221.1569 | FAX 432.221.4699 | nancy.woodman@midlandhealth.org

Information provided to Midland Memorial Foundation is kept in strict confidence. Please write to us if you wish to have your name removed from future fundraising
requests. Upon notification, all reasonable efforts will be taken to adhere to your wishes.




